
Chairman Gene Neidermyer called the April 13, 2023 meeting of the Earl Township Sewer Authority to order at 6:29 p.m. Present were Gene Neidermyer, Jim Leonard, and Reade Witman. Also present were Noah Zimmerman (Operator), Dan Becker, (Engineer) and William Cassidy (Solicitor).
Jim made a motion to approve the March 9, 2023 minutes.  Reade seconded the motion, and all voted yes.
Noah left the meeting at 6:33 pm.
Gene made a motion to conditionally approve Mark Weaver, 171 Tower Road, variance request/waiver from needing to install a sampling manhole and grease interceptor for the connection of the woodshop and residence at this time.  However, if the use changes, the Authority can require installation of the sampling manhole and grease interceptor.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Reade made a motion to approve assessing York Building Products fifty-four (54) EDUs.  Gene seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Gene made a motion to approve Amanda Martin as appointed Assistant Secretary/Treasurer.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Gene made a motion to approve rejecting all bids for the Kinzer Avenue Pumping Station Project.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.  Dan will work with Noah to reduce the scope of the project to reduce project costs.
Reade made a motion to increase the Project 2/3 Tapping Fee to Eleven Thousand Dollars ($11,000.00) per EDU.  Gene seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Reade made a motion to approve the financial security for the Garden Spot Village, Ranck Road Project, for Thirty-One Thousand Two Hundred Sixty-Two Dollars ($31,262.00).  Gene seconded the motion and all voted yes.  Mark Hackenburg, RGS Associates, was present to discuss potential sewer service alternatives associated with the Garden Spot Village West Campus project.
Gene made a motion to approve Cross Wrench Properties, 855 West Main Street, relinquishment of one (1) guarantee of capacity, which will be effective January 2023, waiving one hundred ten dollars ($110.00) for the first quarter user fees.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Sewer Operators Report presented by Noah Zimmerman
1. The Plant was within permit limits for March.  
2. Sam Ringler Trucking hauled 148,500 gallons of bio-solids in March.

3. The hauled in waste was 308,400 gallons and $10,794.00 revenue was received in March.

4. The Project 1 Valve Project Phase 3 Construction Total is $40,701.42.  The Operators are planning on restarting the project on May 1st.  They rented a mini excavator for the final portion of the project.  South Shirk and Peters Road are the last roads they are completing as well as the valves that need dug with a hydro excavator.

5. Kline’s came on April 10th and cleaned the septage receiving tank, they removed 8.59 tons of grit.  The total cost was $2,716.81.

6. The Operators officially completed construction on the new offices located at the Earl Township Office as of April 10th.  The occupancy permit was received as of April 11th.

7. The Operators completed the plan review for Mark Weaver to connect to Project 1 Eastern Service Area.  The duplex grinder tank should be installed next week.
Engineer’s Report presented by Dan Becker
1. Robert Martin Property Project:  The Authority accepted dedication of the sanitary sewer facilities and authorized execution of the necessary dedication documents at the March 2023 Authority meeting.  The 18-month Maintenance Guaranty in the amount of $31,589.25 shall remain in effect through September 9, 2024. The Authority issued correspondence to the Township on March 22, 2023 requesting that connection notices be issued to all properties adjacent to the dedicated facilities and those properties which were previously notified that connection would be required upon acceptance of dedication.
2. The Landings at Garden Spot Reserve:  Becker received revised record drawings and issued a review letter on March 31, 2023.  Based upon the information provided on the Record Drawings, it appears that there are two pipe runs that have been installed at slopes less than the allowable PADEP minimum slopes of 0.40%.
3. Kinzer Avenue Pump Station Upgrade:  Bids were received via PennBid on March 29, 2023.  The low bids for the two contracts totaled $1,866,900 which far exceeds Becker’s cost opinion and the Authority’s budget.  Becker attached copies of the Contract 1 and Contract 2 bid tabulations 
4. Garden Spot Village Ranck Road Project:  The Authority approved the sanitary sewer design as noted in Becker’s February 17, 2023 review letter.  The sanitary sewer financial security shall be established at $31,262.00.  A preconstruction meeting is scheduled for April 21, 2023 and the access easement agreement needs to be recorded.

5. PADEP Chapter 94 Report:  Becker submitted the 2022 Chapter 94 Report to PADEP on March 13, 2023.

6. WWTF Insurance Values:  Becker summarized estimated values for the various facilities at the WWTF site and forwarded to the Authority on April 4, 2023.

Monthly Reporting Items

Project 1:

1. Monthly Flows to New Holland: Average daily flows for March: 42,746 gpd (compared to February’s 43,986 gpd and January’s 43,027 gpd).  Eastern Service Area average daily flows for March: 362 gpd (compared to February’s 403 gpd and January’s 408 gpd) 
2. Aaron Beiler:  The Authority will hold $6,690.24 through May 21, 2023 for the 18 Month Maintenance Guarantee for the project.  Becker will coordinate a site review with Authority staff in advance of the Maintenance Guarantee period expiration.

Project 2/3:
1. MEMHP:   Reported average daily flow for March: 6,501 gpd (compared to February’s 9,397 gpd and January’s 8,933 gpd).
2. GSV: Reported average daily flows for March: 61,718 gpd (compared to February’s 91,576 gpd and January’s 64,369 gpd).  Average total daily flow for March was below the guaranteed 62,869 gpd, so a Guarantee of Capacity Fee assessed for March.  Memory facility flows continue to be below the projected 11 EDUs.
3. Monthly STP flows: Reported average daily flows for March: 327,600 gpd (compared to February’s 324,500 gpd and January’s 331,700 gpd).  
4. Flows from WVA:  Average daily recorded flows for March: 142,029 gpd (compared to February’s 139,632 gpd and January’s 138,770 gpd).  
5. Connection and Permitting Tracking:  No new EDU connections in March.  For 2023, a total of 1 EDU was purchased for 1 property (1 ETSA and 0 WVA EDUs).
The balances for the delinquent accounts were:


Project #1 - $    522.44
Project #3 - $25,482.31
The March receipts were:



Project #1 - $     3,535.03
Project #3 - $ 204,470.17
Reade made a motion to approve the disbursements of checks #3472 - #3481 for Project 1 in the amount of $17,985.81 and checks #7722 – #7746 for Project 3 in the amount of $71,130.74.  Gene seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Meeting adjourned at 7:07 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Joy M Oberholtzer

Appointed Secretary/Treasurer

